European Parliament Resolution on the Special Report from the European Ombudsman following the draft recommendation to the Council of the European Union in complaint 2395/2003/GG concerning the openness of the meetings of the Council when acting in its legislative capacity
1.
Rapporteur: David Hammerstein Mintz (Verts/ALE/ES)
2.
EP reference number: A6-0056/2006 / P6_TA-PROV(2006)0121
3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: 04 April 2006
4.
Subject: Openness of meetings of the Council when acting in its legislative capacity
5.
Analysis of the text and of Parliament’s requests: The Resolution endorses the European Ombudsman's recommendation to the Council to “review its refusal to decide to meet publicly whenever it is acting in its legislative capacity” and considers it “unacceptable that the EU's most important law-making body still meets behind closed doors when acting as legislator”. It therefore asks Council to respond to the calls for greater transparency coming from parliaments, civil society and the general public and calls on the Council further to amend its Rules of Procedure and change its working methods so that the meetings in which it acts in its legislative capacity, including meetings on Coreper-level, are open and accessible to the public. The Resolution finally calls on the Presidency, the members of the Council and the Commission to propose issues or subjects for open debates under Article 8(3) of Council's Rules of Procedure.
6.
Reply to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:
The Commission duly takes note of Parliament’s Resolution on the Special Report of the Ombudsman, and of the recommendations addressed to the Council. Under Article 8(3) of Council's Rules of Procedure, the Council or Coreper may decide by a qualified majority that public debates are to be held on important issues affecting the interests of the Union and that it shall be for the Presidency, any member of the Council or the Commission to propose issues or specific subjects for such debates.
The practice in Council until now is that a list of such public debates is adopted at the beginning of each Presidency. The Commission has regularly commented on the draft list. It has also used the possibility to propose specific subjects on a case-by-case basis.
More generally, the Commission has welcomed the December 2005 Council Conclusions on transparency and the efforts of successive Presidencies to further improve openness and transparency as a means for the EU to be closer to citizens. In this context, the Austrian Presidency has presented concrete measures in view of the June European Council to improve transparency in the Council.
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